


January 21, 2014 
 
Alan Hamel, Chair 
Colorado Water Conservation Board 
1313 Sherman St., Room 721 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Re: South Platte Roundtable Support for Metro Wastewater Reclamation District 
 Water Supply Reserve Account (Basin Funds) Grant Application 
 South Platte River Diurnal Flow Study 
 
Dear Mr. Hamel, 
 
The South Platte Basin Roundtable (SPBRT) voted at our January 14, 2014 meeting to approve the WSRA 
application from the Metro Wastewater Reclamation District (Metro District) to identify the water users 
likely affected by the diurnal flows and to what degree; identify the potential benefits of mitigating or 
“dampening” the diurnal flows; identify potential administrative or physical actions, including a flow 
equalization pond, that could provide those benefits; and identify the potential costs of providing 
administrative and physical changes to address these issues.   
 
The Roundtable members voted unanimously to allocate $50,000 from the South Platte Basin Funds for 
this project.   

The South Platte Basin Roundtable underwent an evaluation and approval process with this project and 
believes the application meets the Threshold and Evaluation Criteria for the WSRA Grant Program.  The 
South Platte Roundtable has developed a revised grant review process.  As part of this new process, the 
diurnal flow study was reviewed by members of an ad-hoc grant review team prior to submittal to the 
full Roundtable. Mike Shimmin, roundtable members, was the liaison with the applicant and presented 
his support for the project. With a quorum of members present, there was a motion and second and 
after discussion, the South Platte Basin Roundtable members voted unanimously to support the full 
funding request proposed by the Metro District.  There were no votes of dissent or abstentions. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me if there are any additional questions.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

Sean T. Cronin,  
Chair, South Platte Basin Roundtable 


